Cross Gates & District Good Neighbours’ Scheme CIO
Working with and for older people

Gifts Policy
1. General Principles

People often want to show their appreciation of the support given by Cross Gates & District Good Neighbours’ Scheme CIO (CDGNS) by giving something in return. There is no problem when this is a gift or donation to the organisation; contributing to its continued healthy working is one way of being part of its success and generates a sense of involvement and ownership which is one of CDGNS’s strengths. This applies whether it is money, tea, coffee or raffle prizes that are given, as well as time and skills.
However, there are times when individuals want to make a gift to a staff member or volunteer they feel has helped them particularly. This needs regulation in order to avoid exploitation or allegations of exploitation, which is the purpose of this Policy.
The situation arises most frequently within befriending placements, when typically the service user wants to thank the volunteer befriender at Christmas or their birthday as they have become a significant part of an isolated person’s life. For their own protection from allegations of exploitation or financial abuse, and to protect CDGNS’s good name, we ask that all staff, befrienders and other volunteers implement the following Code of Good Practice, which applies also to Trustees by virtue of their status as volunteers.
2. Code of Good Practice
· If money is offered by a service user, make it clear that it is not acceptable for staff or volunteers to accept cash for themselves, explaining that this would put them in a position that is open to question. Cash can be accepted as a donation to CDGNS, in which case it must be given to the office within a week, receipted by the office and the receipt and a thank you sent out to the service user. It will be recorded by the Treasurer under Donations. If the frequency or size of donations is a cause of concern, the Treasurer will alert the Manager, who will address the issue with the service user.
· The same process must apply to any gifts of value over £5. These should not be accepted by staff or volunteers but may be passed to CDGNS for use as raffle prizes, refreshments for groups, etc. However, in case of any concerns over the cognitive ability of the service user, the Manager should be informed and will discuss this with the service user (and their family if appropriate) and consult the Trustees if necessary so that it can be determined whether or not the gift can be accepted.
· A small gift up to the value of £5 can be accepted by an individual volunteer out of respect for the fact that people like to show their appreciation, and to avoid having to hurt clients by refusing their generosity. However it should always be brought to the attention of staff and logged in the Gift Book which is kept in the Office Area. This is for staff and volunteers’ own benefit: if gifts are recorded, no concern should arise about motives or honesty. However frequent gifts should be discouraged. People can usually accept that these should be limited to two or three times a year at most and are happy to show their appreciation to the organisation instead, if they want to give more often.
· Chocolates and suchlike can be accepted for the volunteer and staff team as a whole, as a thank you, but this should be brought to the attention of a member of staff in the Office.
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